
The State of New Jersey must be listed as the additional insured and the Certificate Holder instead of 
NJDEP.

Because this is about insurance coverage and liability, to narrow the scope of coverage for the state 
down to a specific department could potentially create situation. Should litigation come to pass, it is 
likely that the State government as a whole that will be held liable, not one department within the DEP. 
Also, we are following this guidance from the Treasury Department and our own Terms and Conditions, 
where the certificate holder is simply the State of New Jersey. There is no benefit to the department to 
have their name listed in the certificate holder box. 

Below is an example of our address and the language that is needed.

Description of Operations Box:

Re:  [Input Grant Number]

The State of New Jersey is an Additional Insured on the above-referenced Commercial General Liability 
and Excess Liability Policies if required by written contract or agreement subject to the policy terms, 
limits, conditions and exclusion.  

Please list the Certificate Holder as:
State of New Jersey
401 East State Street
Trenton, NJ 08625
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